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Confirmation                                                                                                                               
Congratulations to our Year 6 Confirmandi who were confirmed last night by                        

Bishop William in a wonderful Confirmation Mass.  The children and sponsors                       
presented themselves beautifully and were a credit to the school and parish.  
Thank you to Fr. Moses, Sr. Joan, Sr. Olivia, the servers and the amazing parish                 

wardens for their support and for ensuring the ceremony flowed so well.                                                 
Please keep our Confirmandi in your prayers as they continue their spiritual journey. 

Chaplaincy Meeting                                                                                                           
Thank you to our Chaplaincy Team representatives who travelled to                                           

Bishop Ullathorne School yesterday to meet with chaplaincy teams from our                      
Holy Cross MAC.  The children planned Lenten fundraising activities and how                      

they can lead and support Lenten services across school when Lent begins                              
on Ash Wednesday, 2nd March. 

Defibrillator Training                                                                                                       
We have had a new heart defibrillator located on our school site and school                                       

staff and parish volunteers received training for the device this week.                                                      
Hopefully, we will never have to use this device but it is reassuring to know that, if needed, 

we can provide emergency assistance to a child or adult whilst we await an emergency                      
service response; a reassuring step forward for our school and parish.                                                       

The defibrillator is situated outside the school main office. 
Covid Expectations                                                                                                           

We are continuing to monitor and advise on Covid symptoms across the school                                   
community but are pleased to inform you that suspected and positive infection                              

cases have dropped significantly when compared to mid January.                                                               
From Monday we will be opening the children’s toilets to ‘boys and girls’                                          

rather than specific bubbles using the one designated toilet.                                                                
We will of course, continue to follow Holy Cross MAC and DfE expectations and                                  
guidance but all hope that the pandemic’s impact will continue to lessen as we                                      

continue to return to normal. 

School Virtue Focus: Curious & Active - We are Curious about everything;                                                                                                           

and active in our engagement with the world, changing what we can for the better.  

This weeks school attendance: 95.1%     School target attendance 97%                                                                                               

This weeks winning class is:  Rec   99.6%                                                                                                                             

Rec: 99.6%  Year 1: 92.1% Year 2: 98%  Year 3: 98.9%   Year 4: 98%   Year 5: 96%  Year 6: 96.1%                              



Diary Dates…                                                                                  

Remaining INSET Days:  6th June 2022                                                                                                             

Spring half term:  21st February to 25th   

February 2022 

End of spring term: 8th April 2022 

Start of summer term: 25th April 2022 

Summer half term: 30th May to 3rd June 

End of summer term: 22nd July 2022 

 The Wednesday’s Word for this week is ….. Trust                                                         

Dear Lord Jesus, please help us to trust in you, to share 

your love and be a blessing to each other and to all those in need.                                      

Amen 

Golden Certificates for this week  

Nursery: Rohaan & Jayda Rose                                                                   

Reception: Eromosele & Ilan                                                                                                                                                                                                                                  

Year 1: Amelia & Caitlin                                                                                                                                  

Year 2: Japneet & Surayah                                                           

Year 3: Jake & Israel                                                                                                                                                                                                                                

Year 4: Angel                                                              

Year 5: Santi & Ebube                                                                                           

Year 6: Joseph & Indah                                                                    

Mr Doyle: Isha Y2                                                        

Mrs Miles: Jenuska                                                                                                                                                                                                                                           

   After School Clubs  

We are planning to fully reopen our after school clubs after half term following                      

improvements with the pandemic.  Letters will be sent out next week for a                                       

number of clubs and we are looking to extend our club provision for                                     

other activities and other year groups as soon as possible. 

Clubs Planned for after half Term—all clubs finish at 4.15pm (unless noted)            

Tuesday—Netball Club—Y 5/6  

                        Football Training—Sky Blues—Y 5/6 

 Monday—YMCA Youth Club—Y6 

          Friday—YMCA Boys Club—till 3.30pm                                                                           

 

Fundraising                                                                                                                                   

An enormous thank you for the amazing generosity which has contributed to our school                                     

fundraising.  We collected £78.25 for our Holy Cross MAC fundraising, we also collected from                        

the end of last year and this years non—uniform day £241.00 which we will be putting           

towards our St. Elizabeth’s new Parish Hall fund. 

Thank you very much everyone! 



   




